
Fall into Edgewood!
Fall is a fantastic time to be in Edgewood! With many fall activities 
to suit just about everyone there certainly is no shortage of fall fun.

Fall Festival

This family fun event is brought to you by EVFD, Edgewood Borough 
and the Edgewood Foundation.

Saturdays, October 20 & 27, 7 – 9pm: Join your neighbors at 
Koenig Field for an evening (or two) of fall fun. There will be apple 
cider and snacks, hayrides, crafts and family fun! 

Annual Halloween Parade and Party!

Wednesday October 24, 6pm: Wear your fantastic Halloween 
costume and meet us in the ballroom at the Edgewood Community 
House where we will line up and start our parade route around the 
library. Our parade is guided by the EVFD and Edgewood Police 
Department. Afterwards, we will meet back in the ballroom where 
the storyteller Alan Irvine will enchant us with fun Halloween stories. 
Pizza, refreshments and treats will be provided by the Edgewood 
Police Department. Please call the library to register. We hope to 
see you there!

Trick or Treating

Wednesday, October 31, 6-8 pm. Traditional trick or treating in 
Edgewood begins at 6pm with the sound of the siren and ends 
promptly at 8pm with another siren.
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Halloween Safety

The Edgewood Police Department would like to offer tips 
for a safe and happy Halloween to parents, children and 
homeowners in Edgewood:
	 • Costumes should be visible at night. Glow sticks or 	
	   reflective material can be added to your child’s costume.
	 • Please look for costumes made of flame 
	   retardant materials.
	 • Make sure your property is clear of tripping hazards and 	
	   your path is well lit.
	 • Trick or treating is only permitted during the allotted hours 
	   (6-8pm).
	 • When appropriate, parents should accompany their 	
	   children; older children should always use the 
	   buddy system. 
	 • Inspect all candy before eating.



Can You Pass the 
Citizenship Test?

Sure you know George Washington 
was the first President of the United 
States. However there are a lot of 
other questions that immigrants must 
answer before they can become 
U.S. citizens. Members of the U.S. 
Citizenship and Immigration Services 
will lead an interactive program on the 
citizenship process which will test the 
audience’s knowledge of U.S. history 
and civics. The program will be held on 
Tuesday October 17, 7pm in the Living 
Room of the Edgewood Community 
House. Call (412)731-0909 to register.

When We Shine: 15 Songs 
about Pittsburgh

On Tuesday, November 6 at 7pm 
Western Pennsylvania musician Tom 
Breiding will entertain and enlighten the 
audience with original and traditional 
folk songs about our region, from the 
West Virginia coal fields to stories of 
workers in the steel, glass and coal 
industries. With his guitar, banjo and 
harmonica accompaniment, Tom 
tells the history of the coal industry, 
struggles of the labor force and of 
forgotten steel mills. His program 
also includes a recollection of his 
visit to the Edgar Thompson works in 
Braddock. The program is sponsored 
by the Library and the Edgewood 
Historical Society and will be held in 
the Edgewood Club Living Room. 
Please call the adult circulation desk 
to register. Hear a sampling of Tom’s 
songs on his website at
www.tombreidling.com.

Chair Exercise Program

It’s not too late to participate in the free 
exercise program offered on Mondays 
and Wednesdays at 10am in the 
Edgewood Community House Ballroom 
through November 15. Exercises are 
gentle and safe and are designed 
to improve flexibility, relieve joint 
stiffness and pain, increase strength 
and improve balance. The program is 
led by trained professionals who are 
affiliated with the Arthritis Foundation 
and the University of Pittsburgh Center 
for Aging and Population Health. Sign 
up at the adult circulation desk. Wear 
comfortable clothing.

Chamber Music Series

The Edgewood Chamber Music 
Series kicks off its first performance 
on Tuesday, November 13 at 6:30pm 
in the Edgewood Community House 
Living Room. Performed by local 
professional musicians, the evening 
will feature The Dreams and Prayers 
of Isaac the Blind by Osvaldo Golijov 
and Love Potion, Expired by Ljova and 
Asha. The series of three concerts 
are to be casual social events for 
individuals and families to gather and 
hear great works while enjoying the 
company of neighbors and friends. 
Appetizers will be provided by
Bar Marco and wine, soft drinks and 
water will be available. Cost per ticket 
is $20 and is limited to 75 seats. 
Purchase tickets at the library or on-
line at www.showclix.com/event/
EdgewoodChamberConcerts. The 
series is sponsored by the Edgewood 
Foundation, the C. C. Mellor Memorial 

Library and the Edgewood Club

Computer Classes

The following free one hour, one 
session classes are being offered. 
Sign up at the adult desk.

Basic Internet: 
Tuesday, October 16 @ 1pm

Resume Help: 
Wednesday October 24 @ 11am

Basic email: 
Wednesday, November 7 @ 11am

Basic Facebook:  
Tuesday, November 13 @ 1pm

Join a Book Club!

New members are always welcome at 
any of our book clubs. You don’t have 
to buy the book since we have plenty 
of copies to borrow which are kept at 
the children’s circulation desk. More 
information is available on our website.

Drop Dead Book Club meets on the 
second Wednesday of each month 
at 7pm in the Library Board Room. 
The next meetings are on October 10 
and November 17 with books to be 
decided.

History Book Club meets on the third 
Thursday of each month at 7pm in 
the Library Board Room. The group 
is changing focus for the fall and will 

Community Day

With Community Day 2012 now behind 
us, we would like to thank those who 
participated in the activities sponsored 
by the police and made Community 
Day a success.  The Masons were 
on hand again this year helping to 
protect area children by giving parents 
an opportunity to keep invaluable 
information on hand.  Thanks to 
Forest Hills Police Officer Brian 
Armstrong and his K-9 partner, Locki, 
for providing a demonstration that 
allowed the crowd to see his partner at 
work.  Officer Armstrong also treated 
his audience to interesting information 
about police dogs. Finally, thanks to 
Allegheny County 9-1-1 personnel 
for staffing the 9-1-1 van throughout 
the day and providing children with 
important information concerning the 
use of 9-1-1.

Due to several generous donations 
we were able to offer some very 
extravagant raffle items this year. The 
prizes included gift cards for Cold 
Stone Creamery and Toys R Us, a 
stocked back-to-school backpack, 
a  bicycle, an Ezy Roller, a portable 
DVD player with the Lorax movie 
and a Nintendo 3DS.  Thanks to the 
Teamsters Local 205 and Officers 
Ferguson and Chrise for contributing a 
portion of the proceeds from the first 
Annual Cops and Cruisers and the 
following businesses that supported 
them:  III Generation Excavating, Kiski 
Valley Uniforms, Edgewood Giant 
Eagle, James Douglass Jewelers, 
Solar Control Window Tinting and the 
Square Café. Congratulations to the 
lucky raffle winners!     

Last, but definitely not least, thank 
you to the Edgewood Officers who 
worked long hours that day and to the 
community for showing your support 
for these events.

Citizens Police Academy

We would like to invite you to attend the 
upcoming Citizen’s Police Academy 
hosted by the Edgewood Police 
Department.  During the Citizen’s 
Academy, a variety of instructors 
will provide information on different 
aspects of police work.  The Citizen’s 
Academy will have practical hands-on 
activities as well as guest speakers.  

The scheduled start date for the 
Academy to begin is Wednesday, 
March 27, 2013.   It will take place 
every Wednesday, lasting eight weeks.  
If you find any of the police-related 
television shows interesting or if you 
just like listening to a good story, we 
invite you to complete an application. 
Applications are available at the 
Borough building. Sign up early, as we 
expect the class to fill up quickly!

June & July 2012

Dollars and Sense: 
Investment Study Group
Explore the world of investments 
through research and discussion. 
We’ll choose topics based on common 
interests, perform our own research 
and share our findings with the group 
at a monthly meeting. Possible topics 
include: How to pick a stock or bond 
mutual fund, asset allocation, 401(K)s 
and tax deferred investments, REITS 
and “alternative” investments.

Led by Ginnie Farnsworth (with 25+ 
years of experience), this study group 
can help you better understand the 
basics and apply them to your personal 
financial situation. The Investment 
Study Group is not affiliated with a 
company or product; this is intended 
solely as a free educational experience.

We will meet the third Wednesday of 
the month at C.C. Mellor Memorial 
Library from 7- 8:00pm. The first 
meeting is October 17th. Sign up at 
the adult circulation desk.

AARP Driving Classes

If you are 55 and over this a great 
chance to brush up on your driving 
skills while earning an insurance 
discount!

Volunteers from AARP will teach an 
eight hour Basic Class on Wednesday, 
October 17 and Thursday, October 18 
from 9am-1pm. A Refresher Class will 
be offered for those who have already 
taken the Basic Class, and will be 
offered on Thursday,       October 25 
from 9am to 1pm. Class certificates 
are good for three years. All classes 
are held in the Living Room of the 
Edgewood Community House. Cost 
of the Class is $12 for AARP members 
and $14 for non-members, check 
payable to AARP. Sign up at the adult 
circulation desk.

Police Report

EDGEWOOD POLICE ACTIVITY REPORT

Total Calls for Service
Incidents Reported…..................…....959
Complaints Received…......................438
Accidents Investigated..........................27

Part I Crimes
Robbery……..........................…………..1
Motor Vehicle Theft….............................1
Burglary………………............................0
Shoplifting…………...............................27
Aggravated Assault….............................5
Other Crimes…………..........................17

Part II Crimes
Vandalism /Mischief…............................7
Narcotics Offenses……...........................2
Disorderly Conduct…............................10
Other Crimes…………..........................13

Arrest Total……...........................…....38
Adult Arrests……….........................…..35
Juvenile Arrests………............................3

Officers Activity
Citations Written……..........................150
Parking Citations…….............................0
DUI……………………............................1
False Alarms…………..........................42
Medicals…………….............................40
Reports Taken………..........................521
Public Nuisance Complaints.................8

Library

2 3



Celebrate 25 years with 
the Edgewood Symphony 
Orchestra!
 
The 2012-2013 season will include 
some very exciting pieces for the 
orchestra and will continue the tradition 
of excellence of this remarkable 
organization. Here’s a preview:

Saturday, October 20, 2012, 7:30pm: 
at the Katz Auditorium, JCC Pittsburgh.
This concert will feature Mussorgky’s 
Night on Bald Mountain, Bruch’s Violin 
Concerto with violinist Roy Sonne 
and Mahler’s Kindertotenlieder with 
soprano Kelly Lynch.
 
Sunday, October 21, 2012:  A special 
matinee Side by Side concert with the 
East Allegheny High School Orchestra 
will take place at East Allegheny High 
School.

Saturday December 8, 2012, 7:30pm 
at the First Presbyterian Church of 
Edgewood.

A favorite Edgewood tradition, the 
ESO’s Annual Holiday Concert will 
feature holiday favorite and a fun sing-
a-long.

Saturday, March 16, 2013, 7:30pm at 
the Katz Auditorium, JCC Pittsburgh.
The ESO will offer a one of a kind 
Family Program featuring music of 
John Williams and the magic of Dan 
Kamin.  If Sunday afternoon concerts 
are more your speed, the concert will 
be repeated on March 17.

Sunday, May 5, 2013, 3:00pm at 
the Carnegie Music Hall in Oakland. 
The Grand Finale for the special 25th 
anniversary season will be a Gala 
Concert. This special program will 
showcase Shostakovich’s Festive 
Overture, a special performance of 
Grieg’s Piano Concerto, featuring the 
ESO’s Music Director, Walter Morales, 
and Tchaikovsky’s Fourth Symphony.
Visit www.edgewoodsymphony.org 
for more details and information on 
how you can get your subscription to 
this exciting season!

First Presbyterian Church of 
Edgewood

CROP Walk 

October 14 – CROP Walk: The 
Pittsburgh East community will 
celebrate its 35th year of walking to 
end hunger. This, the oldest walk of 
its kind, is sponsored by Church World 
Service www.churchworldservice.
org. Won’t you join us this year 
in making it a stellar event as we 
celebrate 35 years of working together 
to do that which none of us can do 
alone? Youth and adults from FPCE 
will gather at South Avenue Methodist 
Church at 1pm to for the 10K loop 
through Squirrel Hill and back. The 
distance is 6.2 miles. Walking time 
is approximately 2.5 hours. Call the 
church office at (412)241-4613 if you 
are interested in walking or sponsoring 
a walker.
 
Harvest Happenings
October 21 – Harvest Happening: 
12:30pm on the side lawn (weather 
permitting). Come and enjoy the taste 
of fall. Enjoy an afternoon playing 
games and crafting with friends. There 
will be hot dogs, hamburgers, side 
dishes, desserts and beverages for 
purchase.

be discussing current events that have 
impact either locally, nationally or 
internationally. Members are asked to 
read up on the selected subject either 
in newspapers, magazines or books 
and be ready to discuss the pros 
and cons, truths and untruths in an 
enlightened and friendly environment.

PALS Book Club meets in the Forest 
Hills Library on the fourth Tuesday 
of the month at 1pm. On October 
23 members will discuss Greater 
Journey: Americans in Paris by David 
McCullough. On November 27 New 
York Regional Singles Halloween 
Dance, written by Elena Baker, will be 
discussed.

Arts and Crafts Fair, Holiday 
Greens and Luminaria
One Stop Shopping for the Holidays!

This year’s Arts and Crafts Fair will be 
bigger and better than ever. We have 
partnered with the Edgewood Garden 
Club and the Edgewood Volunteer 
Fire Department to give you one stop 
shopping. You can buy handmade 
items, pick up your greens and buy 
your luminaria on Saturday, December 
7 and Sunday, December 8, from 
10am to 4pm.

If you are an artist and are interested 
in participating in the event, please call 
either Sally Bogie at (412)731- 0909 or 
Shirley McCormick (who is organizing 
the vendors) at (412) 279-1425 for 
more details on pricing and space 
availability.

Edgewood Fire Department 
Visits Story Times @ C.C. 
Mellor

In celebration of National Fire 
Prevention Week, October 7-13, 
Edgewood Fire Department will be 
bringing their fire trucks to the library 
for Tuesday and Wednesday morning 
story times, October 8 and 9.  Children 
will be able to step into the trucks as 
we learn about fire safety.  No need to 
register. Please make plans to attend!

Read-to-Me Pet Therapy Dog 
Program 

Date TBA - Please check our bulletin 
board and website. 

The pet therapy dogs are returning 
to the library for another read-to-me 
program!  Young readers are invited 
to pick out a book and sit and read to 

a trained and certified therapy dog.  
This is a great opportunity to practice 
reading skills and build confidence.  
Please register with the library.

Thanksgiving Craft Afternoon 

Kids and parents of all ages are 
welcome to join us for a Thanksgiving 
craft open house.  Stop by the 
Children’s Room between 1-3:00pm 
on Saturday, November 17 and make 
a special craft to take home.  No need 
to register.

Community OrganizationsIn the 
Children’s Room

Toddler Story Time
10:30am @ C.C. Mellor 

Pre-School Story Time
10:30am @ C.C. Mellor

Churchill Story Time
10:30am @ Churchill 

Borough Building

Wilkin’s Story Time
10:30am @ Wilkins Township 

Recreation Center

THE EDGEWOOD NEWSLETTER 
is published six times per year by the 
Borough of Edgewood, Two Race Street, 
Pittsburgh, PA. 15218. Niki Augustine 
Editor and Advertising manager; 
LionWorks, Printer. 

THE EDGEWOOD NEWSLETTER is 
mailed at no charge to every household 
in Edgewood and to EDGEWOOD 
advertisers. Subscriptions are available 
to former residents and other interested 
parties at $10/yr. 

Advertising requests must be submitted 
by the first of the month prior to the 
newsletter issue in which your ad will 
appear. Submissions are due as follows: 
Dec/Jan due November 1, Feb/March 
due January 1, April/May due March 1, 
June/July due May 1, August/September 
due July 1, October/November due 
September 1. Please send all articles, 
advertisements and correspondence 
to the attention of the editor, email: 
newsletter@edgewoodboro.com  or call 
Niki Augustine at (412) 371-1711.

Advertising and 
Publishing Requests

COMMUNITY
FAMILY PRACTICE

Newborns to Geriatrics
ISAAC LEVARI, M.D. • TODD ZIMMERMAN, M.D.
MONIKA KASSYK, M.D. • CLIFFORD CHEN, M.D.

ITAMAR LEVARI, M.D.
MARGARET BEAVER, C.R.N.P.

We Accept Health America, Health Assurance,
UPMC, Aetna U.S. Healthcare, Highmark,

Gateway and most other insurance plans.

Forest Hills
1713 Ardmore Blvd. 1026 Duquesne Blvd.

Pittsburgh, PA 15221
(412) 247-3222 (412) 469-DOCS (3627)

Fax: (412) 469-0926Fax: (412) 247-3229

Duquesne, PA 15110

Duquesne

ESO
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Every month the troop plans an outdoor 
activity. Boys who are interested 
in joining the troop can attend our 
meetings every Monday night at 7pm 
at the FPCE.

Edgewood Newcomers’ 
Reception 

Thursday, October, 7pm

Each year in the early fall, the 
Edgewood Foundation sponsors 
a reception for newcomers who 
have moved into the Borough in the 
preceding year. This event is our way 
of formally welcoming them into the 
neighborhood and introducing them to 
fellow newcomers, Borough officials 
and other involved citizens and 
members of local organizations. The 
reception is hosted at an Edgewood 
resident’s house in the early evening, 
with refreshments and beverages 
provided. The reception allows 
newcomers the opportunity to meet 
and socialize with their fellow residents, 
while also obtaining important 
information from each of the Borough 
offices and community groups. Many 
local businesses have information 
available as well. This is one of the 
signature events of the Foundation and 
is one of many reasons why Edgewood 
continues to be a special place to live. 
This year’s Newcomers’ Reception 
will be hosted by the Werner’s, 329 
Maple Ave., on Thursday, October 
11, 2012, at 7:00pm. Invitations will 
be sent out in mid-September to all 
newcomers based upon available 
real estate transfer information. 
However, if you know a newcomer 
who did not receive an invitation or 
you are a newcomer interested in 
attending, please visit our website 
at www.edgewoodfoundation.
org for additional information. You 
may also RSVP by visiting info@
edgewoodfoundation.org . 

Youth Group forming 

FPCE is starting a youth group for 
middle - school age children on 
Wednesdays at 7pm in the Gathering 
Place. Childcare is available for 
parents who want to accompany their 
older children. Ideas and questions are 
welcome. Please call the church office 
at (412)241-4613.

Annual Thanksgiving Dinner

November 22 from 12 – 4pm the FPCE 
will be hosting its annual Thanksgiving 
dinner. A free full course Thanksgiving 
meal is provided for those who cannot 
be with their loved ones for the holiday. 
Dinners will be available in the social 
room and delivered within the local 
area. Donations of menu items and 
volunteers beforehand and day of 
are needed. Call (412)241-4613 for 
reservations or more information.

Grieving Space

Grieving Space is a support group 
for people who have suffered a 
loss of a loved one, employment or 
health.  Come meet with a group of 
people who have suffered their own 
losses in a caring and understanding 
environment. You do not need to be a 
member of FPCE to attend. The group 
meets every third Thursday in the 
Lounge at FPCE 7-8pm.

FROGS (Friends, Reading, 
and Other Great Stuff)

FROGS operates Tuesdays and 
Thursdays from 3:45-6:00pm in the 
lower level of the church. Students 
are walked over from Edgewood 
Elementary School or may be brought 
to the church by caretakers. The 
program includes snacks, homework 
help, reading, crafts, outdoor play, 
games and dinner. Participation is 
limited to 20 students in K-6th grade. 
Cost is $100 per student ($25/month) 
with some scholarship help available. 
For information on registering or 

volunteering, please contact Debbie 
Pike at frogs@fpcedgewood.org or call 
the Church Office at (412)241-4613.

Eagle Scouts honored

Troop 23 would like to congratulate 
Adam Zelenko and Jonathan Kelly for 
earning the rank of Eagle, the highest 
rank in Scouting. In order to attain 
the Eagle rank, scouts must earn at 
least 21 merit badges, and plan and 
organize a community service project. 
This past summer Troop 23 held a 
dual Eagle Court of Honor to celebrate 
Adam and Jon’s accomplishments.
 
Adam is the son of Rosanna and 
Stephen Zelenko of Edgewood. For 
his Eagle Scout project Adam installed 
an audio recording system in the 
Edgewood Borough council chambers. 
The audio recording system records 
the Borough council meetings, which 
can then be uploaded to the internet 
for residents to access. An assistive 
listening system was also added to the 
room so that the hearing impaired can 
attend meetings with ease. During this 
process Adam also installed and ran 
an ethernet line from the basement 
to the council room. A computer and 
recording set up was added and 
the website was configured so the 
recordings can be easily uploaded.
 
Jonathan is the son of Linda and 
James Kelly of Swissvale. Jonathan’s 
project consisted of renovating the 
library of the First Presbyterian Church 
of Edgewood. Approximately 50 boxes 
of existing books had to be removed 

and catalogued. New bookshelves 
were constructed, installed and 
painted. The entire room was painted 
and all the books were reshelved. 
Jonathan organized and coordinated 
all of the work involved in the room 
transformation. 

Troop 23 is fortunate to have young 
men who have reached this highest 
award of scouting and we thank the 
entire community for helping our 
scouts reach their goal.

Jonathan Kelly and Adam Zelenko Troop 23 
Eagle Scouts

Scouts in the Community

The scouts of Troop 23 and their 
families celebrated the end of their 
summer season with a picnic at Camp 
Guyasuta. Scoutmaster Charles Huse 
presided over a Court of Honor where 
numerous merit badges were awarded. 
In addition, the scouts supervised 
activities at the Edgewood Community 
Day. The scouts set up a leather craft 
table and helped local children create 
stamped and dyed leather items 
like bookmarkers, bracelets, and 
key chains. A climbing wall allowed 
everyone to test their strength and 
coordination.
  

   Borough Directory

Borough Office Information
Monday - Friday, 8:30 a.m. - 5 p.m.
Phone.................................(412) 242-4824
Fax......................................(412) 242-4027
Website: www.edgewoodboro.com
Mailing address: Two Race Street
Pittsburgh, PA 15218

Borough Manager
Warren Cecconi..................(412) 242-4824
E-mail: manager@edgewoodboro.com

Public Works.....................(412) 242-2410

Code Enforcement
Allen Ayres..........................(412) 242-4824
E-mail: inspections@edgewoodboro.com
Mon. and Fri........................9 a.m. - 3 p.m.

Tax Office
Maureen Smith...................(412) 731-0200
Mon., Wed. and Thurs. . . . . . .10 a.m. - noon

Wage Taxes
Keystone Collections
Services..............................(724) 978-0300

Police and Fire
Emergency........................................... 911

Police Chief
Robert C. Payne..(412) 242-4824, ext. 612
Crime Watch.......(412) 242-4824, ext. 700
E-mail: policechief@edgewoodboro.com

Fire Chief
David Andrews...................(412) 242-9994
E-mail: firechief@edgewoodboro.com

Garbage Collection
Waste Management of
Pennsylvania, Inc...............(800) 458-4090

Recycling Collection
Waste Management of
Pennsylvania, Inc...............(800) 458-4090

Newsletter
Editor
Niki Augustine.....................(412) 371-1711
edgewood.newsletter2010@gmail.com

WPSD

Scouts
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Wine and Chocolate Affaire: 
Saturday, November 3, 7pm

Join us in the Edgewood Club ballroom 
for the 4th bi-annual Wine and Chocolate 
Affaire. Sip wine with your neighbors, 
sample chocolates with your friends, or 
enjoy beer from a local brewery, all for 
an excellent cause - your Edgewood 
Foundation. Music will be provided by 
the Edgewood Symphony Orchestra 
(ensemble) and a local group of Jazz 
musicians. A silent auction will include 
such items as seats one row off the 
ice for a Pittsburgh Penguins game, 
autographed Steeler’s memorabilia 
and gift certificates to local restaurants 
and shops. The Limpert Award winner 
will also be announced during this 
event. There’s something for everyone 
over the age of 21 and we hope 
you’ll join us and your neighbors for 
an evening of wine, chocolate, hors 
d’oeuvres and music. Tickets are $25 
in advance and $30 at the door. The 
form can be found below.

Classical Music Series: 
Tuesday, November 13, 6:30pm

On November 13 at 6:30 pm the 
Edgewood Foundation along with C.C. 
Mellor Library will be sponsoring a 
family friendly musical evening. Bring 
the family for an intimate introduction 
to chamber music. The kids can 
sit up front and see up close how 
beautiful music is made. Use this 
opportunity to enjoy light faire and 
drinks with your neighbors before the 
show and then sit back and enjoy 
local talented musicians. Please visit 
our Facebook page www.facebook.
com/edgewoodfoundation, or www.
edgewoodfoundation.org. 

Light Up Night 2012

Friday, December 7, 7pm

The first Friday, of December is the 
evening that Santa always visits 
Edgewood! He will meet us at  Memorial 
Park and light the Borough tree with 
his magic. After the Borough tree is lit, 
we will gather at the Edgewood Club 
for warm drinks, cookies, a traditional 
Christmas movie and a chance to visit 

with Santa himself!

Again this year, we are asking for 

donations of new unwrapped toys for 
the Toys for Tots campaign. Volunteers 
from the Marine Corps will be on 
hand to accept donations. There is no 
value minimum for the toy donations. 
Together we can show the youngest 
Edgewoodians the spirit of giving this 
holiday season!

A New Look!

Check out our newly-revamped website 
www.edgewoodfoundation.org! 
Register and pay online for events like 
Oktoberfest and the Wine & Chocolate 
Affaire. We have also recently posted 
photos from Community Day and other 
happenings in the Borough.

Get Friendly with the 
Edgewood Foundation

The Edgewood Foundation has a 
Facebook page. Stay up to date with 
Foundation sponsored events and 
community happening by liking us 
on Facebook! www.facebook.com/
edgewoodfoundation

October is fire prevention 
month!
October is fire prevention month. The 
Edgewood Fire Department wants to 
keep you and your loved ones safe. 
The following tips are to keep you safe 
and informed:

• Smoke detectors should be on each level of 
your home as well as inside all sleeping areas.
• Test your smoke detectors! Smoke detectors 
are only beneficial if working properly.
• Extinguish all candles when leaving a room.
• Ensure when burning a candle that the area is 
free from combustibles.
• Have a family meeting to discuss what to do in 
case of a fire. Being prepared and knowledgeable 
is essential!

Support the EVFD
Annual Fund Drive

As of September we have responded 
to over 300 calls for service. We are 
on  pace to pass previous years call 
volumes.  Soon the annual fund drive 
letter from the EVFD will be coming to 
your home. The fund drive is necessary 
to keep the EVFD operational. The 
monies collected from the fund drive 
go towards the purchase of equipment 
and training to provide the citizens of 
the Borough with the best fire service 
possible. While the Borough purchases 
and maintains the fire vehicles, all 
other equipment required to keep the 
EVFD operational comes from monies 
that we raise. Please help us help you!

Volunteers Needed

We are 100% volunteer and we’d love 
to have you on board! If you have 
time and are interested in joining our 
progressive department, please visit 
www.station137.com . A FEMA grant 
allows us to offer college scholarships 
to students who volunteer! 

Youth Basketball

Edgewood Recreation Basketball 
season 2012-2013 is now accepting 
registrations. The league is for children 
aged 7–13. Practices are held at 
Edgewood Primary and games are 
held at WPSD.  The draft will take 
place in December and team play will 
begin in January.

Again this season there is a 14-15 age 
group with organized pick-up games 
one night per week to take place at 
Edgewood Primary.

Registration is due December 1. Forms 
will be available online beginning 
November 1,  at www.edgewoodboro.
com or in the Borough office.

The Edgewood Borough Real Estate 
tax is now due at penalty. I will be 
sending out notices October 1. 
Delinquent taxes will be turned over 
to the delinquent tax collector on 
December 1.

The Woodland Hills School Tax is due 
at face until October 31. If you are 
paying in installments the due dates 
are October 31 and February 28.  
Please remember, you will only receive 
a receipt with your third installment 
if you include a self-addressed 
envelope. I do not send out reminders 
for the installments; you should have 
received coupons for the second and 
third installment in the mail. If you did 
not receive them please call my office 
at (412)731-0200.  Missed installment 
payments will accrue a 10% penalty 
added to the amount due.  If you have 
any questions, you may call my office 
and I will return your call.

Maureen Smith,
Tax Collector

RecreationEVFD

Tax Office

Name_________________________Number in Party_________

Address______________________________________________

City_______________________State________Zip___________

Contact Number_______________________________________

E-mail address_________________________________________

Please return this form along with remittance of $25 per person in
advance ($30 at the door) to:
		  Edgewood Foundation  c/o Angel Lehrian
             		 116 Race St.
                      	 Pittsburgh, PA 15218

Remember that you must be 21 years of age or older to attend this event.

Wine & Chocolate Affaire
November 3rd, Edgewood Clubhouse

1201 S. BRADDOCK AVENUE
WWW.EYESONREGENTSQUARE.COM

 November 3rd 12pm–7pm

DESIGNER EYEWEAR
50%

OFF

ONE DAY ONLY
SOSPIRI
AXEL S.

BETSY JOHNSON
 RAYBAN
 PRADA

PRODESIGN
VERSACE

Featuring:

DESIGNER EYEWEAR

RESTRICTIONS APPLY

412.731.2020
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Each driver with a vehicle registered 
in the Borough is able to purchase a 
residential on-street parking pass. A 
visitor’s pass may also be purchased. 
Visitor passes may not be used on 
any vehicle registered within the 
Borough. The fees for on-street 
parking permits, as well as Borough 
off-street lots and recreational/
commercial vehicles, are listed below. 
Permits for 2013 will be available 
at the Borough Building beginning 
December 5, 2012.

Applications for the Borough’s off-
street parking lots will be accepted 
starting on December 3, 2012.
On December 19, 2012, permits will 
be issued based upon requests. If 
more applications are received than 
there are available parking spaces, a 
lottery will be held. No resident will be 
issued a second permit until all initial 
requests are processed.

Parking Permit Fees are as follows:

Residential 
$15 per year ($7.50 after June 30, 
2012) *        			                 
Visitor
$15 per year ($7.50 after June 30, 
2012)*				                

Borough Lot 
$60 per vehicle* 

Rates for Parking Larger Vehicles
in Borough Lot at 2 Race Street 

Recreational vehicle      
$240 per year*          

Commercial vehicle      
$120 per year*

*Please note that rates are subject to 
change.

A Word to Humans

Cleaning up dog “droppings” and 
disposing of them properly is the 
responsibility of the human walking 
the dog.  It is also the law.   Fecal 
waste is a health hazard.  The fecal 
bacteria and/or bags dropped into the 
storm sewers adds to the pollution 
of our rivers and is calculated in 
Edgewood’s outflow contamination. 
DEP/EPA fines are paid out of your 
taxes!  Droppings are also food for 
rats.  Make sure you (or your dog 
walker) carry bags with you EVERY 
time you walk your dog.   

From the 
Manager’s Desk

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Friday

Short Race Street Walnut Street Linden Avenue W. Swissvale Avenue

Washington Street Dewey Street Elm Street Lincoln Avenue

Vine Street McKelvey Avenue Oakview Avenue Ivy Street

Willow Place Locust Street Lehigh Street Laurel Street

W. Hutchinson Avenue Beech Street Gordon Street Seddon Road

Allenby Avenue Elmer Street Lloyd Avenue Harlow Street

Monongahela Alley Maple Avenue Westmoreland Avenue Garland Street

East End Avenue Morris Street LaCrosse Street McKay Street

Sanders Street Hawthorn Street Edgewood Avenue Pennwood Avenue

Savannah Avenue Chestnut Street Race Street

Trenton Avenue Love Place Greendale Avenue

Mifflin Avenue Coal Street

East End Ext. E. Hutchinson Avenue

E. Swissvale Avenue

No Sooner than the NIGHT BEFORE your Pickup.

2012 Leaf Pick-Up Schedule
(Begins Approximately 10/22/2012)

Please Note: This is LEAF Collection ONLY- Do Not Include Yard Waste.
Please Place your LEAVES at the Curb 

Budget Crunch Time
With the holidays also 
comes the 2013 Budget and 
the many decisions that go 
along with it. Please consider 
joining Council, even for 
a brief time to voice your 
opinions, and learn about this 
very involved process. The 
date of the primary budget 
workshop will be posted on 
the Borough website and 
the marquise. Other budget 
meetings will be advertised 
on the website and in the 
newspaper. The Proposed 
(preliminary) 2013 Edgewood 
Budget will be completed 
sometime in November. It will 
be posted on the website and 
available at the library and 
Borough Building for your 
review.

2012 Leaf Pick-Up Schedule
(Begins Approximately 10/22/2012)
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October 2012
Council Meetings: 
1 & 15, 7:30pm @ Borough Building

Refuse: 
4, 11, 18 &25

Recycling: 
4 & 18

Story Time @ C.C. Mellor: 
10:30am Tuesdays and Wednesdays
& 1:30pm Wednesdays @ C.C. Mellor

Boy Scouts: 
Mondays 7pm @ FPCE

Toastmasters: 
Tuesdays 6:30pm @ C. C. Mellor

Community Happenings:
Newcomer’s Reception: October 11, @ 7pm see page 7 for details

Troop 23 Yard Sale: October 13, 9am – 12pm @ FPCE  lawn

Fall Festival: October 20 & 27, 7-9pm @ Koenig Field. For more information see the front page

Halloween Party and Parade: October 24, 6pm @ C.C. Mellor Library

Trick or Treating: October 31, 6 - 8pm

Family Classical Music Series: November 13, 6:30pm Edgewood Club Ballroom

Registration for Edgewood Youth Basketball Begins November 1! See Page 9 for more information

Calendar at a glance

November 2012
Council Meetings: 
5 & 19, 7:30pm @ Borough Building

Refuse: 
1, 8, 15, 23 & 29

Recycling: 
1, 15 & 29

Story Time @ C.C. Mellor: 
10:30am Tuesdays and Wednesdays
& 1:30pm Wednesdays@ C.C. Mellor

Boy Scouts: 
Mondays 7pm @ FPCE

Toastmasters: 
Tuesdays 6:30pm @ C. C. Mellor


